
(Unofficial translation) 

LAO PEOPLE’S DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC 

PEACE INDEPENDENCE DEMOCRACY UNITY PROSPERITY 

 

Luangnamtha Province                

Boten International Checkpoint Management Committee        No. 001/BT.LNT 

               Luangnamtha, date 05 January 2022 

 

Notification 

 

To: Government agencies, Lao Development Bank (Easy pass unit), insurance sales 

agent stationed at Boten International Checkpoint. 

Subject: Implement the business working hour. 

 

- Pursuant to Decree 558/GOL, dated 31 December 2018 on the Border Checkpoints 

and International Airports; 

- Pursuant to the Decision of the Governor of Luangnamtha, No.104/GoL, dated 11 

February 2020 on the organization and operation of the management of Boten 

International Checkpoint; 

- According to the oral report (telephone) from the Chinese coordinator on 5/1/2022. 

 

The Boten International Checkpoint Management Committee is honored to inform the 

government agencies, Lao Development Bank (Easy pass) and insurance sales representatives 

stationed at Boten International Checkpoint that business working hour has be changed from 5 

January 2022 onwards as details below: 

- At 7:30 – 16:30 o’clock is for releasing heavy trucks (moving goods trucks). 

- At 16:30 – 20:30 o’clock is for releasing empty trucks (trucks that does not 

contain goods). 

Therefore, we would like to inform you to know and implement the regular duties according to 

the time specified above. 

 

Head of Boten International Checkpoint Management Committee 

Khamtoun Bounlienkhan 

 


